
Notes from Rev. Torri Vande Zande

It sits majestically in the hallway of our little church. Its multicolored 
branches stand out, and white lights were added to bring out pops of 
color. It is impossible to ignore when you walk into our building. This is 
Union’s equality tree! 

It was put up a few years ago by members who felt very strongly that if 
we say we are an open and affirming congregation to the LGBTQ+ 
community, then we need to show it. This tree is NOT for straight 
people who go to our church. This tree is NOT for members of the 
LGBTQ+ community who go to our church. This tree IS for those who 
may enter our doors, who are from OUTSIDE of our church, who are 
part of the LGBTQ+ community to let them know we are a safe place 
for them to be. We welcome them, accept them and love them. 

A church building is a very difficult place for many in the LGBTQ+ to 
enter. It represents rejection and judgment. In some cases it 
represents hypocrisy. “All are welcome”... except you. Or “Yes, you are 
welcome… as long as you change and believe what we believe.” Or, 
“Yes, you are welcome… as long as you don’t talk about being gay.” 
This is not welcoming. These are not words that any open and 
affirming church should ever say. I hope we (Union church people) 
have not been guilty of this. 

Continues on page 3
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LEADERSHIP
Moderator Gunder Austin
Vice Moderator John Lindberg
Clerk Connie Johnson-Schmitt
Board of Financial Stewardship Don Hoppe

ALL SERVICES START AT 5:00 PM
Joint services with St. Pau

Adult Learning Linnea Dietrich
Congregational Life Caryl Allan
Justice Ministry Team Marilyn McKnight
Worship Heidi Hoppe
Women’s Fellowship Joni Kumpula
Men’s Fellowship Rotation
Online Sales Cindy Gulbrandson
Tech Team Mike Schmitt
Outreach Tammy Lindberg

MINISTRY TEAMS

BOARDS
Financial Board Don Hoppe, Sheryl Kaubisch, Caryl Allan
Facilities Board Mike Bohanon, Kerry Swenson
Personnel Connie Johnson-Schmitt

LENT SERVICES SCHEDULE OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS

October 1 Waldo Eisinger
October 2 Jan Batman

Dawn Helscher
October 4 Lynn Smith
October 6 Jean Carlson
October 9 Kerry Swenson
October 10 Sabbastian Wilson-Webb
October 17 Gary Turnquist
October 18 Rodney Damm
October 23 Don Smith
October 31 Paul Courneya

Miho Adkins

Happy Birthday!



In 2017, Union Congregational United Church of Christ made a decision 
and voted to become an open and affirming congregation to our siblings 
in the LGBTQ+ community. We may not understand everything about 
one another, but we seek to lovingly be curious, gracefully listen to 
stories, and empower them to become who God created them to be: 
Beloved children of God. 
So the rainbow tree stands, loud and proud for people who walk into our 
church doors during a monthly meal, an AA meeting, a Faith in Action 
event, the Book and Art Festival, or a Sunday morning church service 
and know that they are fully accepted and extravagantly loved by their 
Creator. And…. that this little church fully accepts and loves them too. 

Peace,
Pastor Torri

Continued from Page 1
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Thank you to everyone who contacted Linda with information 
regarding receiving this monthly newsletter via email or the Postal 
Service! For upcoming issues, these requests will be honored. Those 
who have not responded to Linda will no longer be personally 
receiving "The Union News," but feel free to pick one up at church!

NEWS ABOUT THE NEWSLETTER

Declutter Your Space and Make a Difference!

Got new or used tech lying around? Donate it to UCC and help support sustainability, community outreach, and our 
upcoming Tech Sale this October!

We’re Collecting:

● Laptops, computers, tablets, printers, monitors

● Televisions, projectors, screens, DVD players

● Stereos, speakers, sound equipment

● Gaming consoles, controllers, accessories

● Routers, modems, networking devices

Please drop off your items at UCC church during office hours (Monday–Thursday, 9 AM to Noon).

Your donated technology will be repurposed to benefit others or properly disposed of, helping keep it out of landfills 
and contributing to a greener future.

Don’t forget to look for the UCC Tech Sale in October, where these items will find new homes while supporting 
community initiatives!

Questions? Contact us at TechTeam.UCCHackMN@gmail.com.

WE WANT YOUR TECH - by Mike Schmitt

Did you know… the United Church of Christ has five areas of mission work that our local churches can 
give to? 

Our Church’s Wider Mission - Gifts from congregations like ours to OCWM Basic Support make it possible 
for our Conferences and the National Ministries to strengthen local churches and leaders and engage in 
mission well beyond our little community.

Most of our OCWM Basic Support dollars remain in our Minnesota Conference to help local congregations 
thrive. Directly supporting our churches includes one-on-one mentoring, conflict transformation, resourcing 
leaders as they reimagine ministry, and grants to churches.

One Great Hour of Sharing - This mission connects us to disaster relief, refugee assistance, and development 
efforts around the globe. When disasters strike, or when individuals are displaced due to violence or 
poverty, OGHS ensures immediate response and ongoing recovery.

Through our support, OGHS funds comprehensive development programs in areas such as healthcare, 
education, agriculture, food security, micro financing, and women's empowerment. An offering is typically 
taken on the last Sunday in March.

Strengthen the Church - Conferences in the national setting equally share the gifts given by members and 
friends through their local congregations. The funds raised support leadership development, new churches, 
youth ministry, and innovation in existing congregations. An offering is typically taken on the first Sunday in 
October.

Neighbors in Need - This mission focuses on social justice issues. This year’s focus is on Mental Health 
Justice. In 2015, the General Synod of the UCC passed a resolution to become WISE (Welcoming, Inclusive, 
Supportive, and Engaged) for mental health. A just world for all is a world where the human rights and 
well-being of people with mental health challenges are respected, no matter who you are or where you are in 
life’s mental health journey. An offering is taken on the first Sunday of October.

The Christmas Fund - This mission aids many small-church retirees, surviving spouses, or those who need 
financial assistance after a difficult diagnosis. The  Christmas Fund has been caring for active and retired 
clergy and lay employees of the United Church of Christ for over 100 years, providing emergency grants, 
supplementation of small annuities and health premiums, and Christmas “Thank You” gift checks each 
December to our lower-income retirees. An offering is taken each week through the month of December.

REMEMBERING OUR MISSIONS

Wednesday, October 18th, 5:00 - 6:00 pm
Friendship Hall

Join us for a dinner of Spaghetti & Meatballs,
Caesar Salad, Homemade Breadsticks, and Dessert!

Free will offering to support the
Hackensack Kids’ Fishing Contest

FUNDRAISING DINNER

It has been a privilege to complete three and a half years as moderators with our retirement at the annual 
meeting on July 27th.  We look forward to opening our me

MODERATOR’S MOMENT

The Outreach Team Update

Benefit Meal  - The upcoming Benefit Meal will be 

held on Wednesday, October 15th, from 5:00 to 

6:00 PM. Proceeds from the free-will offerings will 

go to “Paws And Claws.” The menu is pulled pork 

sandwiches, calico beans, salad, and dessert. 

Volunteers are always needed and welcomed. 

Please plan to join us and bring friends!

- Tammy Lindberg
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Present:  Pastor Torri, Caryl Allan, Joni Kumpula, Mike Schmitt, Heidi and Don Hoppe, Connie Johnson-Schmitt, Gunder Austin, 
John and Tammy Lindberg, Mike Bohanon, Marilyn McKnight, and Judy Hoopman

Call to Order by Moderator Gunder Austin, and Pastor Torri led us in prayer.

One change to agenda – correction of date of September 21 for submission of newsletter information, motion to accept agenda by 
Connie and seconded by Caryl, approved.

Motion to accept last month’s minutes with changes to information under Justice Ministry.  Corrections made – strike “Izaak 
Walton League Spaghetti Dinner in Planning for November” and final line of last bullet regarding “when the Izaak Walton League 
holds its spaghetti dinner as related to JMT environmental goals.”  Motion made by Connie to accept minutes with adjustments 
and seconded by Heidi, approved.
Discussion about getting council minutes approved prior to putting them in the newsletter.  Minutes will be sent out within a day 
or 2 from the meeting and virtual approval will take place via email.  The minutes will be noted as formally approved at the next 
council meeting. 

Old business:  
Child Care Center -  

● Connie located and reviewed the original contract with Child Care, updated the amendments and informed the 
Executive Council.

● Part of the $600 rent will include the cost of phone and internet services.
● She and Ashley will review changes in the contract. 
● As the lessor, UCC is responsible for maintenance of fluorescent light fixtures.

New Business
● Mike Schmitt provided an overview of the new Solar Project. Discussed infrastructure, what is being generated 

per month to date (average of 181 kilowatts per day) and church daily usage of about 63 kilowatts.  Some line 
items were slightly over budget with a difference of $2,487 on prep work (excavating & propane tanks). Final 
expense of solar units and installation stayed at $112,500.  Mike is looking into the church’s usage, the busiest 
periods and how to control costs as we move into winter.

● Don state the Raising the Roof Campaign is still in the planning process.  
● Connie is proposing Saturday October 4th as the date for the AED, CPR, First Aid Training with Kerry Swenson.  
● Torri shared that the Executive Committee has been discussing succession planning and how to encourage the 

congregation to share responsibilities of various teams and board duties for rotation of positions.  Leadership is 
not a life sentence, and the goal is to increase involvement with others in the congregation, to gain new 
perspectives and share the work.

● Policy & Procedures Manual update – The Constitution has been updated, By-Laws are in process of review, 
Connie has a description for each team that will be reviewed and updated.  The Pastor Parrish team has a 
description that Gunder and John drafted. This is not a ministry team and needs to be outside of the council for 
effectiveness. 

● Gunder stressed the importance of getting reports in a timely manner for Council meetings.
Pastor’s Monthly Report:  

● Torri provided a written report and highlighted the upcoming celebration of life being held for Vae Kaiser on 
Monday September 22. Additional help is needed.

Board of Facilities:  
● Mike B. stated the new doors have been installed, some interior molding needs to be put in place, and he will take 

care of this. Hanging the allen wrenches in a secure fashion was noted.
● Mike contacted Advantage Heating about furnace issues.  The heat exchange is not in good condition. Two 

estimates were obtained: one for repair of the existing heat exchange $1598.55 and one for installing a new 
furnace $4425.  Advantage recommended the installation of the new furnace. Fixing the heat exchange probably 
would last for only a few years. Don stated there is money in the Reserve MRI funds to purchase a new furnace. 
Mike B. made a motion to replace the furnace and Marilyn seconded, approved.

● Roof issues – Mike discussed a less expensive option of a spray-on which could extend the roof life about 5 years. 
Mike is expecting someone to look at the existing roof and provide a quote for total repair and he will bring this 
back to Council.

● There was some discussion about damage to a kitchen wall as well as the old issue of the exterior wall moving. At 
this time, a patch job for the kitchen wall will be done.

SEPTEMBER 18, 2025

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES



Board of Financial Stewardship:  
● Income for August was high, and expenses were low. 
● Letters and pledge cards for the 2026 Stewardship have been distributed; 28 pledges have been received for a 

total of $65,000. Don is asking for volunteers to speak for the next several Sundays excluding Communion Sunday 
for a Stewardship Moment.  

● Men’s Fellowship no longer has a separate checking account and is now a part of the church financial system.  
Board of Personnel

● Connie updated the Council about continuing with background checks for those assisting with Sunday School.  
Adult Learning:  

● Spirit and Spirituality workshop was held with 17 participants and was enjoyed by all.  
● Lectio continues, and Linnea will facilitate a Men’s Lectio group on October 13th.
● The bible study with Torri at Rendezvous has begun with 10 participants. Torri also sent out a calendar plan of the 

series she will be teaching about.
Congregational Life:  

● Caryl stated all is well, no specific news to share and the congregation continues to support those in need.
Justice Ministry:  

● Presentation with Oby Bellinger regarding PRISM, the multiracial, multifaith, statewide community organizing for 
LGBTQ liberation has been postponed. We were uncertain about the number of LGBTQ people who would attend, 
because no one could identify any LGBTQ persons in Hackensack. We will revisit this possibility at a later date.

●  JMT discussed the Brainerd Kitchigami Regional  Library employees culling books they considered “WOKE,” and 
severe conflicts among library staff. JMT members were offered petitions of support from those staff who were 
raising these issues.

● Next JMT meeting – plan to consider books to study during the winter months.
Men’s Fellowship: 

● Next meeting will be October 13 at UCC, and Linnea has been invited to facilitate a Lectio Divina session.
Outreach Team

The community meal was held at UCC with freewill donations going to the Hackensack Food Shelf with earnings of $585 
with $299 going to the food shelf. There was discussion about asking Mark’s Market or Super One to donate meat for each 
community meal to help defray costs so the nonprofits would receive more financial support.  John and Tammy will look 
into this.

● Discussion regarding dropping charges for Faith in Action’s use of UCC for the Booya Meal and the Spaghetti 
Meal since each are fund raisers for the organization.  Motion made by Heidi to discontinue charging Faith in 
Action the $200 fee for each event, seconded by Connie and approved by all.

Tech Team:  
● Physical hardware – looking for more microphones 
● Mike states Tech Team has sold some tech equipment and is continuing to take in donations of items for 

refurbishing and resale.
Women’s Fellowship:

● Bone Builders donated $475 to the church.
● Recipe Book was completed with Sabbastian’s assistance and shared at the last Women’s Fellowship meeting.
● In October WF will have lunch at the Dam Site in Pine River and visit the local nursery/flower shop.

Worship:
● Heidi provided a graph of attendance comparison from May through August for this year and last. Numbers are 

consistent.  
● Months that have a 5th Sunday will be a Hymn Sing Sunday. The last Sunday of August was a Hymn Sing and quite 

successful!  
● Torri will be on vacation from September 29 to October 5. Laura Baum-Parr will give the message, and Tom Cox 

will lead worship and serve communion.
Moderator’s Moment:  

● Gunder acknowledges everyone’s efforts and work.
Torri closed the meeting with a prayer/benediction.

October newsletter deadline is Tuesday September 22, 2025
Next meeting is October 16, 2025
Team reports due October 10, 2025

Meeting was adjourned.    Minutes written by Judy Hoopman  

The Union News — October 2025 Page 5

It has come to our attention that many of our members and friends 
are not aware that UCC attempts to first of all REFUSE and 
REDUCE our use of plastic. When we do use plastic, we do our 
best to properly dispose of it through recycling. We are aware that 
our area's recycling program is not operating at maximum function, 
but we attempt to do our best.

You can help us by placing your plastic, glass, and paper in the 
designated bins/boxes in the church, rather than the standard 
garbage containers! Thank you so much.



Hi! My name is Koda, and I am the Church Dog! Boy, it 
has been a crazy month for me! It started off one day 
when my human saw that I had a small bump on my 
head. She thought it was some type of insect bite at 
first, but it grew! She called my doctor, and we went in 
to see him. Now, going to the doctor is not my favorite 
thing to do. I need to take a lot of drugs just to get me 
in the door of that place… it is scary! They poke me 
and try to stick a thermometer up my butt! 

Anyway, it turns out that this bump was a cancerous mass that needed to be taken out. 
So, I needed an operation. The operation went well, and the doctor says that he thinks he 
got it all, but it is an aggressive cancer that is unpredictable. It may come back… it may 
not. We do not know. 

So, for the past 3 weeks I have been living with a cone on my head so I don’t scratch the 
stitches out. The cone is very annoying, but I can tolerate it. I can still eat and sniff in the 
sand…. Although I often scoop up a pile of sand with my cone and get it up my nose. 

Whatever happens in the future, my human has reassured me 
that she will make decisions that will give me a good quality of 
life. I want to go for walks in the woods, chase squirrels, and be 
the Church Dog. And when I cannot do that anymore… then it 
is okay for me to go. I hear that I have a brother named Caesar 
over the rainbow bridge. I would like to meet him someday…. 
But not any time soon! I have too much life to live yet! 

Thank you for letting me be the Church Dog! 
That is how I see it though my eyes!

Koda (The Church Dog)
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Did You Know the Prayer List is on the Website?

If you want to stay up-to-date with the Union Prayer List, here are the 
steps for finding it on our church website.

1. Visit our website at https://www.unioncchackensack.com/
2. Move your cursor over “Contact Us” on the navigation bar found at the top of our 

website.
3. On the drop-down menu that appears, click on “Prayer List.”
4. Type the password “UnionPrayers2020” in the box and click enter.
5. Click on the blue button that says “Prayer List.”

If you have any difficulty accessing the list, call the church or email 
socialmedia.ucchackmn@gmail.com for assistance.

THROUGH KODA’S EYES
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* Other income includes Treasure Sale, fundraisers, building use, donations and all other income sources except 
interest and dividends generated from restricted funds and specified donations or grants not going into operating 
funds.
Checking available:         $ 19,272.78
Reserve Saving               $ 36,229.27  
Total Assets                  $ 379,476.05

Summary
Income for August was high, and expenses were low. September expenses will be higher as quarterly 
payments will be made. 
Letters and pledge cards for the 2026 Stewardship Campaign have been distributed, and at this time we 
have received 28 pledges for a total of $65,000. If you have not yet made a pledge, we hope you will do 
so soon, as we start our 2026 budget preparation,
A capital campaign to cover expenses for the re-shingling of the church will be started this year. 
Men’s Fellowship is now in the church financial system, and their checking account has been closed.
Our new Solar Array is functioning extremely well.

BOARD OF FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP
Operating Income and Expenses

 Income - August  $ 10,936.00 Year to Date 2025 Giving     $ 87,074.32
Other Income* - August  $   7,616.44 YTD Other Income*    $   14,718.32
        Total Income  $ 18,552.44      YTD Total Income    $ 101,793.14

Expenses - August  $ 10,880.74 Year to Date Expenses      $ 107,285.07

Balance -   August  $   7,671.70  Balance - Year to Date      $   - 5,491.93

 Prepaid & Carryover     $  14,738.00

 Final Balance    $    9,246.07

Wednesday, October 15th, 5:00 - 6:00 pm
Friendship Hall

Join us for a dinner of pulled pork sandwiches, calico 
beans, salad, and dessert.

Free will offering to support
Paws & Claws.

BENEFIT MEAL



Can you imagine
  a pedicure, 
    not unlike the Holy Thursday ritual of
      Christ washing his disciples’ feet,
  and an Asian woman,
    bent over,
      tirelessly trimming a
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An easy-to-make crowd pleaser!

Beef Enchiladas
INGREDIENTS
▢ 1 15 oz can red enchilada sauce
▢ 1 small white onion, diced
▢ 4 cloves garlic, minced
▢ 1 ½ lbs lean ground beef
▢ 1 tsp cumin
▢ 1 15 oz can pinto or black beans
▢ 1 15 oz can sweet corn
▢ 1 4 oz can diced green chiles
▢ optional: 1-3 chopped adobo peppers depending on spice tolerance
▢ 8 8” flour tortillas
▢ 3 cups Mexican-blend shredded cheese
▢ toppings: cilantro, cotija cheese, diced avocado, sliced black olives, sour cream, and/or salsa

These enchiladas are easy-yet-delicious and are a perfect Tex-Mex entrée for your next dinner. Not only 
that, but this is a great recipe to get creative with! With some small personal touches, you can customize 
these enchiladas into a signature dish that will leave your guests begging for another round of your 
famous enchiladas!

1. Sauté the beef. Heat oil in a large pan over medium-high heat. Add the onion and garlic and sauté for about 3 
minutes, until onion is translucent. Add the ground beef and cumin, sautéing for another 5 minutes or until completely 
browned, crumbling the beef as it cooks. Stir in beans, corn, green chiles, and optional adobo peppers until combined. 
Season with salt and pepper, to taste.

2. Preheat oven and prep baking dish. Heat oven to 350°F. Spread ½ cup of the enchilada sauce along the bottom of a 
9 x 13 casserole dish.

3. Assemble the enchiladas. Set up an assembly line on a clean counter or large cutting board of: tortillas, enchilada 
sauce, beef/bean filling, and cheese. Lay one tortilla flat and spread two tablespoons of sauce over the surface with a 
spoon. Add 1 or 2 heaping spoonfuls of beef/bean filling in a line down the middle of the tortilla. Sprinkle ⅓ cup of 
cheese over the filling, then roll into a wrap to finish (no need to tuck the ends in like a burrito.) Place widthwise into 
the casserole dish. Continue until all 8 tortillas are filled and placed in the dish. (You may have to push the enchiladas 
together to make them fit depending on how tightly you wrapped them - this is A-OK!) Finally, spread the remaining 
enchilada sauce and cheese over top.

4. Bake. Bake uncovered for 20 minutes, or until the cheese is slightly brown and bubbling.
5. Serve. Plate the enchiladas hot and garnish with your favorite toppings! A large dab of sour cream and salsa to the 

side is a great way to make this dish look restaurant-style.

IDEAS
★ Spice things up! Ground chipotle, cayenne, and jalapeños in the filling are all great ways to add heat to this 

dish.
★ Make it vegan! Replace the beef with a plant-based alternative, or extra veggies like zucchini, broccoli, or 

roasted cauliflower. Then, just remove the cheese or swap for a vegan-cheese.
★ Change the flavor! Corn tortillas are classic, just double the number of tortillas. Green enchilada sauce or 

chicken are both delightful subs. For a daring signature finish, cover the enchiladas with queso sauce, fresh 
pressed garlic, or even baker’s chocolate shavings! (Maybe not all three at once… But I won’t judge. *wink*)

RECIPE FROM AN EDITOR
by Sabbastian Wilson-Webb

FOOD SHELF CAMPAIGN
The Minnesota FoodShare May Campaign brings together organizations, businesses, faith communities, and 
individuals to help keep the 300 food shelves statewide stocked throughout the year. For over forty years 
Minnesota FoodShare ha

“CAN YOU IMAGINE” by Laura Baum-Parr

Fall is fast approaching - temps are dropping (as are the acorns!), leaves 
are changing color and falling, and our summer friends are making the 
trek to their winter homes.  It’s sad to see them leave, but this is the 
rhythm of life at Union.  Never fear, hardy souls who stay in the North 
Woods all year long, for there are still so many things happening here at 
Union and in Hackensack!  We are an amazing community, and I thank 
God that I can be a part of it.

Pastor Torri will be on vacation on October 5th, and Laura Baum-Parr 
has agreed to speak that morning on the topic of “Love.”  It is always a 
delight to hear her message.  Tom Cox will be our Worship Leader and 
will serve communion for our congregation.

Looking ahead to the very first Sunday in November, at that service we 
will celebrate All Saints Day.  Should you have a friend or loved one you 
would like remembered, please contact the church office 
(media.ucchackmn@gmail.com) or our clerk, Connie Schmitt, 
(clerk.ucchackmn@gmail.com) with the pertinent information.Their 
name will be read and the bell will be tolled in their honor.

Take care, stay warm, and keep in touch.  If you are away this winter, please keep us in your prayers as we will 
do for you.  

Worship Team:  Heidi Hoppe, Sheryl Kaubisch, Gracee Rudkin, Mary Parrish, and Caryl Allan

NEWS FROM THE WORSHIP MINISTRY TEAM

Women’s Fellowship is doing well and having a fun, interesting and informative time with the other women of the 
church, be it me

WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP

Men’s Fellowship meets on the second Monday of each month at 9:00 AM. We will plan the activity and location of 
our next meeting(s) and have that information in the weekly email updates from the church and in the newsletter.  
Our meeting on October 13th will be at Union Church. We will meet in the Friendship Hall for a treat, coffee, and 
conversation, then a short meeting. After the meeting, Linnea Dietrich will lead us in a session of Lectio Divina. 
Lectio is being well received by many people, but mostly women. Linnea would like to present it to the men.
All men are welcome to join us. There are no dues or other requirements to attend our meetings. We look forward to 
seeing more of you at our meetings and activities. An email will be sent to remind you! If you are not receiving 
emails from Men’s Fellowship, but want to be updated, please contact Mike Schmitt. Our leadership is passed on a 
quarterly basis, within our group.
In November we will pack Thanksgiving Holiday Food Boxes for the Hackensack Food Shelf. More information on 
this will be discussed at the October meeting.

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP
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Justice Ministry Team will continue, but there will be no meeting on October 3rd. Stay tuned for more information 
about JMT Potluck and planning later this month.

                JUSTICE MINISTRY TEAM UPDATE 

Learning, praying, meditation opportunities at UCC.

Bible and Beer Bible study is on Mondays at 4 PM at Rendezvous Brewery in the back room. There is a $15 
special for a pint of beer and an 8” pizza from Drake’s Pizza. Pastor Torri is leading a study on Matthew 
following along with her new sermon series on Matthew. We study the passage and then Torri preaches on it. 
Join us!

Lectio Divina continues Wednesdays at 4 in the UCC library. Please reach out with questions to Linnea. All 
are invited.

Men’s Fellowship has invited me (Linnea) to lead them in a session of Lectio Divina on October 13 at 9 AM. 
All men are invited to learn about and try this ancient prayer practice. Contact Don Hoppe or myself for 
more information. Don assures me there will be food!

The dream group that meets twice a month, Thursday mornings at 10 AM, is coming to a close for the 2025 
season. Watch for Bonnie Mitsch’s return from Arizona in the spring when this in-depth discovery group will 
start up again.

ADULT LEARNING – by Linnea Dietrich

Justice Ministry Team:

●  Justice Ministry: Fred Smith presented in Marilyn’s absence 
●  Marilyn is the new contact for this team 
●  Justice Ministry meets the first Thursday of the month by Zoom and interested people should 

contact Marilyn – marilyn@ericksonmediation.com
●  Presentation scheduled soon in the Fellowship Hall by Obie Ballenger about the LGBT/JMT 

Action Plans 
●  Leech Lake Culture Alliance Potluck: August 28th 6:00 pm at Onigum

●  Pride events happening 8-23 in Bemidji, 9-13 in Brainerd, and JMT is working on a gathering 
in our area in September 

●  Don informed the Council about a woman who has researched segregation in the Minneapolis 
schools, is writing a book about effects of herbicides, and will be presenting at UCC. 

AUGUST 21, 2025

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES CORRECTIONS



In the past year the l

CELEBRATING THE PAST: The Lower Level of the Church
Myra Damm, Historian
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Game Night
October 14th at 5:30 pm

Friendship Hall

Bring a snack to share.

Movie Night
October 28th at 5:30 pm

Friendship Hall

Showing: “A Man Called Otto”

Fit2Move Exercise Group
Every Wednesday & Friday

at 10:00 am
In the Friendship Hall

Any questions, please call the office at 218-675-6300
or email the church at media.ucchackmn@gmail.com.

Women’s Bible Study
2nd & 4th Wednesdays from 

5:30 to 7:00 pm

Any questions, please call the office at 218-675-6300
or email the church at media.ucchackmn@gmail.com.

Lectio Divina
Every Wednesday at 4:00 pm

In the Church Library

Meaning “divine reading,” Lectio Divina is a meditation and 
prayer practice intended to promote communion with God 

and to increase the knowledge of God’s word.

Northwoods Acoustic Jam
Tuesday, October 14th at 5:00 pm

In the Friendship Hall

Any questions, please call the office at 218-675-6300
or email the church at media.ucchackmn@gmail.com.

Coffee Hour
Did you know we have coffee hour 
after each and every service? Come 
and meet some new and old friends 

on Sunday mornings. Our treat.

The Semi-Annual meeting will be held October 28th after the service.

Stan would like Men’s Fellowship to meet on Tuesday, October 13 at 9:30 this month to 
discuss plans moving forward. He will personally contact the men about this via email.
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Bible and Beer
Every Monday at 4:00 pm

At Rendezvous Brewing

Any questions, please call the office at 218-675-6300
or email the church at media.ucchackmn@gmail.com.

Women’s Fellowship
Thursday, October 9th, 11:30 am
Meet at church. Lunch at Damsite 

Supper Club in Pine River, then will visit 
the Sherwood Florist and Garden Center
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